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Dear Friends 

During my time at Sidwell Street it was good to work with        

Catherine Wagstaff who came to our church on placement.      

Catherine is always welcome at Sidwell St not only because of her 

engaging personality but also she often brings chocolates to share!   

I have been reading a book recently called ‘A Meal with Jesus’ written by Tim    

Chester.  Examining Luke’s gospel he suggests Jesus is quite often at a meal or going 

to or coming from a meal.  Look at the gospels and reflect how much shorter they 

would be if we eliminated any story with reference to food or drink. The Pharisees 

knew the importance of food and that God’s kingdom would be a party – they just 

objected to Jesus’ guest list! 

Tim Chester reflects unfavourably on the demise of eating together in homes and  

suggests that in many homes the dining table no longer is seen as a  focus of life at 

home.  He suggests that for Christians we might well rediscover the gift of             

hospitality around the meal table and get to know each other better.                                                

Meals are full of significance. Few acts are more            

expressive of companionship than the shared meal…

someone with whom we eat food is likely to be our 

friend, or well on the way to becoming one.  The word 

companion comes from the Latin cum (together) and 

panis (bread). Meals are more than food they are social 

occasions. They are an  expression of grace. 

Shared meals and hospitality express friendship, community and welcome. Going to 

Methodist Conference used to involve staying in the homes of local Methodists but 

we don’t do that anymore (we use the same hotel for everything) and I think       

perhaps we have lost something!  Contd. Overleaf 
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 Emerging forms of church in our Circuit which seem to be well received   nearly    

always involve food:                                                                                      

  Messy Church     Café Church       Breakfast Church 

Communion and the sharing of bread and wine is of vital importance for myself and 

many other Christians. 

My first experience of Sidwell Street was in September 2007 when I arrived as      

Superintendent of the Exeter Circuit and I was invited to a Harvest Supper.  I         

remember being astonished by the things people said to each other which I didn’t 

realise at the time, but now appreciate, was done in the spirit of love. I wondered 

why given the things said about them the choir had not long ago packed up their 

music and gone home!  Of course there was also excellent food.   

Whatever happens in the future I hope you will continue to hold to the love and 

friendship shared in the life of the congregation, engage in a ministry of hospitality 

and be channels of God’s grace. 

I have enjoyed the years I have been minister at Sidwell Street. None of us knows 

what the future holds but I will continue to remember you in prayer as we look to 

the future. 

Your friend and minister,    5ŀǾƛŘ 

 

 

Wƻŀƴ    Many thanks for the numerous 

occasions you have offered us hospitality 

in the manse -  your ‘Rocky Road’ is    

legendary, don’t forget to leave us the 

recipe! We trust your road ahead will be 

much smoother. 

aŜǘƘƻŘƛǎǘ /ƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ 

Should anyone be in London on ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ сǘƘ  Wǳƭȅ you may be interested in 

attending a thirty minute Conference Fringe Event hosted by All We Can and       

focussed on the Syrian Refugees. It will be held in the Robert Perks room at the  

Methodist Central Hall between 1.40 and 2.10pm. Light refreshments will follow. 

Ann Weeks and Margaret Fogarty have further details. 
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   Church Family News  

Sally & Alan McClelland  were in 

attendance at Monks Withecombe 

Art Gallery, near Chagford when 

their son Matt married Emma Bick 

on Saturday 25th June. Celebrations 

continued at Higher Eggbeer Farm 

and the couple left for a mini -moon 

in Cornwall. We wish them every 

happiness for their future.  

Beverley Bearne and Trevor Smith have recently undergone 

surgery and we pray that their recovery will be uneventful. 

Although she has been confined to home, Anne Edwardson  has 

still  helped to prepare presentations for our services, for which 

we have been very grateful. Anne is awaiting tests in the hope 

that something can be done to reduce her pain and increase her 

mobility. We pray for Anne and also for Betty Hicks  , Hazel 

Holman, Mary Perryman and others unknown to us suffering  

various  health reasons at this time.  

Mary, Richard, George, Bill & Joan would like to thank all their 

friends at Sidwell Street for their kind thoughts, wishes and 

prayers after the death of their parents Ruth & David Chaney. 

Mary Euridge  is especially grateful for the ongoing support.  

You are invited to the Mint on Saturday 23rd July between     

2 - 4 pm to say farewell to Steve & Lesley Ward  and a chance 

to see where they will live in Cyprus. (Light refreshments too!)  
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/ƘƻƛǊ /ƻƴŎŜǊǘ 

Under the direction of our organist and choirmaster, 

Wensleigh Palmer,  our choir and soloists will be holding a 

concert in the church , featuring music old and new,      

sacred and contemporary, serious and humorous.      

Come along and bring your friends on                            

¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ мпǘƘ  Wǳƭȅ at тΦллǇƳ 

The music will all be performed with commitment and a sense of enjoyment. 

There is no admission charge but a retiring collection will be taken                

in aid of church funds 

/ƘǳǊŎƘ tƛŎƴƛŎ ϧ {ǘǊƻƭƭ 

A record number, 23 people,  joined for a picnic and stroll after a morning    

service in June. It was a very local  

occasion with the stroll exploring the 

new developments, around Pinhoe, 

including the Science Park. Folks saw 

parts of Exeter they didn’t know     

existed! 

Our next similar get-together will be 

on {ǳƴŘŀȅ мтǘƘ  Wǳƭȅ, when we shall 

go to Teignmouth. Prepare to bring a   

picnic lunch and enjoy the fellowship. Transport will be available and there’s 

no pressure to go for a stroll, some people just enjoy the company and fresh 

air. Further details from John Sully - can we get the number to 25 next time? 
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/ƘǳǊŎƘ {ǳǇǇŜǊ 

Come along to a Church Supper on {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ фǘƘ Wǳƭȅ at тΦллǇƳ                              

There will be visual presentations from Sally & Alan McClelland on their  recent trip 

to China and from David & Joan Easton on their visit to Myanmar                             

Tickets, priced £6,  will be available from Ann Weeks or Rosalind Oliver 

All proceeds will go to                

World Missions                                   

Everyone Welcome 

 

¢Ƙŀƴƪǎ ŀƴŘ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ LƴǾƛǘŀǝƻƴ                                                                               

We would like to thank all those who supported the Ploughman`s Supper which we 
held in the manse garden in June.  The event raised £205 which will be used to  
support charitable projects in Myanmar where our daughter Sarah currently lives. 
We visited Myanmar just after Easter. The country is going through times of       
upheaval and change as they move from a position of being ruled by a dictatorship 
to a more open and democratic style of government following a victory in recent   
elections for the democratic party led by Aung San Suu Kyi.  Myanmar, previously 
known as Burma, was long considered a pariah state while under the rule of an  
oppressive military junta from 1962 to 2011. The generals who ran the country  
suppressed almost all dissent -symbolised by the house arrest of opposition leader 
Aung San Suu Kyi and stood accused of gross human rights abuses, prompting   
international condemnation and sanctions. A gradual liberalisation process has 
been under way since 2010. The political situation there remains fragile and       
uncertain and we need to remember the new democratic government in our    
prayers.                                                                                                                                
Sarah and her fiance Charlie have supported a Christian run orphanage for blind 
children and a school in Myanmar since they moved there over a year ago. They 
are hoping to raise donations at their wedding this summer to support this worthy 
cause. Sarah and  Charlie say "We will be going back there soon to give our       
wedding donation. We will essentially go and ask the headteacher what they need 
and buy it for them."                                                                                                                              
Sarah and Charlie are to be married at St Thomas  at 3pm 
on {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ ноǊŘ Wǳƭȅ. We would like to invite all friends 
who might wish to attend the service to come along and 
share with us in celebrating this happy occasion.                                                 
Wƻŀƴ ŀƴŘ 5ŀǾƛŘ 9ŀǎǘƻƴ 
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/ƛǊŎǳƛǘ CŀǊŜǿŜƭƭ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ 

All the Circuit churches  will join together to officially say farewell to David & Joan 

Easton and to Steve & Lesley Ward at a service in Sidwell Street on {ǳƴŘŀȅ нпǘƘ  Wǳƭȅ   

at 6.30pm.  Rev Norman  Wallwork will lead the service with Prof Stephen Lea 

preaching. It is hoped to see Sidwell Street with a good attendance that evening. 

David & Joan will be leaving  Exeter in August for David to take up his new position 

as superintendent in the Sankey Valley circuit, based in Warrington. Steve and     

Lesley Ward leave Exeter at the end of July and will be travelling to  Cyprus to      

develop a new church there. Our good wishes and prayers go with you all. 

/ƻƳǇŀƴȅ ϧ /ǊŀƊ 

There was a sudden change of plan for our 

meeting in June, as our planned  demonstrator 

was taken ill and unable to attend. Fortunately 

Sheila was well prepared for such an eventuality 

and came prepared for us all to make and         

decorate scissor cases. The results were all quite 

individual and most attractive. The demonstrator 

has fortunately now recovered and will be with us 

on CǊƛŘŀȅ рǘƘ !ǳƎǳǎǘ when we shall find out what 

Zipcraft entails. On CǊƛŘŀȅ мǎǘ Wǳƭȅ Σ we shall be producing Magnetic  Lavender bags, 

magnetic so that they can be attached to a radiator to bring out the perfume. The 

craft sessions start at 2.30pm and are planned to finish at 4.30pm. Each session 

costs £2 and includes the cost of all materials and a cup of tea. For our July &      

August sessions, please bring along your sewing kits. 

LƴǾƛǘŀǝƻƴ ŦǊƻƳ ƻǳǊ .ƻȅǎΩ .ǊƛƎŀŘŜ 

As many of you know some of our Boys’ Brigade  visited Iceland  

earlier this year. You are invited to see some pictures and hear 

more about their trip on  ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅ мфǘƘ  Wǳƭȅ                                                   

in the Reed Hall at 7.30pm.                                                                                

Every body is welcome. 
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hǳǊ bŜǿ aƛƴƛǎǘŜǊ 

About the middle of August, Rev Yangsun Yi will arrive in Exeter  in 

readiness to commence her first ministerial appointment. She will 

have pastoral responsibility for Sidwell Street and one day a week 

will assist the new  superintendent Rev Steve Santry at the Mint. 

Yangsun, coming  as a probationer  will also have one day a week as 

study leave. She will reside at the manse in Sweetbriar Lane and this 

will be the first time she has lived in a Methodist Manse. She has a small amount of 

furniture but will be on the look out for a fridge, or fridge freezer, a washing        

machine and a vacuum cleaner. If you know anyone disposing of these items (good 

quality only), please let Margaret Fogarty know. 

For our morning service on {ǳƴŘŀȅ млǘƘ  Wǳƭȅ at 10.30am our Boys’       

Brigade will be leading the service. We are always very grateful for 

the work they put in to do this and look forward to another fresh   

interpretation of worship. 

[ƻŎŀƭ !ǊǊŀƴƎŜƳŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ¦ƴƛǘŜŘ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜǎ 

Preparing the preaching plan for all the churches within our circuit and the      

number of services requested is becoming more difficult every year as our           

supernumeraries become limited by age and health issues and our local preachers 

limit the number of services they are able to offer. This problem is likely to         

increase as there is a projected shortfall of ministers for future appointments and 

circuit finances will limit the ministry we can afford.  It is for these reasons we will 

see more local arrangements and united services on the preaching plan. August is   

always a particularly difficult month as  ministers changing appointments are not 

available and it’s a popular time for holidays for those involved with looking after 

children. Hence you will see all our evening services in August are united services 

at different churches.                                                                                                         

However these situations give us the opportunity to try something a bit different in 

our form of worship. On the morning of {ǳƴŘŀȅ нпǘƘ  WǳƭȅΣ Bob Price will be leading 

our local arrangement, so be prepared for something other than a five hymn   

sandwich and come along with an open mind! 


